
March 22, 2024, 8:30 – 9:30 by Zoom 

RMAC/LMAC Joint State Lands Mapping Subcommittee meeting 

Attending –  
RMAC:  Pete Bowman, Brooke Kenline-Nyman, John Magee, Cory Ritz, Larry Spencer, 

Michele L. Tremblay (Chair) 
LMAC:  Garret Graaskamp, Janet Kidder, Lisa Morin, Steve Wingate (at end of meeting) 
RMAC/LMAC:  Mark Hemmerlein 
NHDES:  Nisa Marks, Tracie Sales 
GUEST: Shane Bradt 

No meeting next week! 

The committee reviewed properties in Grafton County, moving north up the Pemigewasset 
River and I-93 through Franconia Notch. 

The group discussed LMAC jurisdiction on ponds less than 10 acres. Garret noted that some 
smaller waterbodies are worth protecting by retaining state-owned lands around them even if 
they are not within the LMAC’s statutory jurisdiction. 

John suggests having text around why the committees have made the decisions they have 
before submitting a final report. Michele agreed and noted that the basis for this has already 
been created. 

Mark will add the Franconia Notch parcel east of I-93 back to the map that Tracie accidentally 
deleted. He will also update the map in use to show RMAC status.  

Next meeting: Friday, April 5, 2024 


